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WEST CENTRAL FLORIDA RYAN WHITE CARE COUNCIL

CHILDREN’S BOARD OF HILLSBOROUGH COUNTY
WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 3, 2016
1:30 P.M. – 3:30 P.M.
MINUTES
	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting of the Ryan White Care Council was called to order by Martin Clemmons, Jr., Chair at 1:30 p.m.  

	ROLL CALL AND INTRODUCTIONS
	See attached attendance list.  


	CHANGES TO AGENDA

	The Chair moved the committee update from the Resource Prioritization and Allocation Recommendations Committee (RPARC) from item IX. E. to item IX. A.    

	ADOPTION OF MINUTES
	The minutes for July 7, 2016 were approved (M: Konnerth, S: Hughes) (16 yes, 0 no, 0 abstain).

	CHAIR/VICE CHAIR’S REPORT
	Marty Clemmons congratulated Demarcus Holden on his promotion to the Area 5 (Pasco, Pinellas) HIV/AIDS Program Coordinator (HAPC). 


	RECIPIENT’S REPORT/ SPOTLIGHT 
	Aubrey Arnold announced a statewide meeting of the Part A recipients and the state AIDS Drug Assistance Program (ADAP) representatives to plan for the health care marketplace’s open enrollment period. 
The Health HIV Advocacy and Training Group has been invited to conduct a regional training on fiscal health for funded Ryan White providers. The training is expected to last two days and will take place in October. It will cover fiscal issues, reporting and monitoring standards. 

Aubrey noted that they are busy completing reports for HRSA including the Program Terms Report and the Annual Progress Report. The annual grant application is expected in August. 

The e2-Hillsborough database has been delayed until December 2016 or January 2017. Providers have been notified of the delay. Training is expected to take place in December. This delay should help providers with their federal year-end reporting since they will not have to report from multiple systems. 

	LEAD AGENCY REPORT
	Demarcus Holden gave an overview of the Part B Lead Agency and its roles and responsibilities. The Florida Department of Health- Pinellas took over the Part B program in 2012. The Part B funds come from the Health Resources and Services Administration (HRSA) through the Florida’s Department of Health in Tallahassee. The local Part B area covers eight counties: Hardee, Hernando, Highlands, Hillsborough, Manatee, Pasco, Pinellas, and Polk. These eight counties share $2.2 million in Ryan White funds annually. The Department of Health- Pinellas does not provide direct client services but instead contracts with other providers to provide direct services, does contract monitoring and contract management. They employ contract managers and a data person. 
Not funded by Part B but also located at the health department is an office of the local ADAP and a linkage to care coordinator. 

Demarcus discussed a recent email that was sent out with the updated list of pharmacies that are involved in the ADAP. The list was also shared via the Ryan White InfoShare. 

The Lead Agency is preparing for monitoring and a Request for Applications (RFA) process. There will also be a training for the new ADAP database this month. Providers have been notified.  

	CARE COUNCIL PLANNING STAFF REPORT
	Lisa Nugent reported that planning staff is working on the roll-out of two surveys. One survey is a local planning survey put together by the Planning and Evaluation Committee and approved by Care Council in July. That survey is being distributed across the eight county area and will be available until mid- September. Julie Gnage is taking the lead on that survey and can be contacted for more information. The second survey will be coming from the Florida Department of Health in October. It is a statewide Needs Assessment survey. A representative from the University of Florida will be at the Planning and Evaluation Committee this month to go over the survey and answer any questions. The Care Council and all interested parties are invited to attend. 


	COMMITTEE REPORTS
	A.  Resource Prioritization & Allocation Recommendations (RPARC) – Nolan Finn, Chair 

The committee met on July 14, 2016 and discussed the Part A request for reclassification of funds from the Minority AIDS Initiative Program (MAI). 

Nolan presented and the following motion for consideration: 

Background

The RPARC is responsible for recommending to the Care Council the allocation of MAI (Minority AIDS Initiative) funds.  

HRSA Policy Clarification Notice #16-02 issued in 2016 no longer allows Treatment Adherence to be funded as a category. In addition, the Minority AIDS Initiative (MAI) funding is supposed to be "innovative and unique" in the care continuum. The two categories that are currently funded do not meet these standards. Allocating all of the existing funds to Health Education/Risk Reduction aligns with the National HIV/AIDS Strategy goals and objectives as well as the goals and objectives outlined in the EMA's FY 2017-2021 Integrated Plan.

Action Required

The committee recommends the following:

THAT THE CARE COUNCIL ADOPTS THE FY 17-18 MAI ALLOCATIONS AS FOLLOWS: 
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Coming From:

[Alocation
Service [County |Amount
[Substance Abuse-Black/A rican American [Hillsborough/Pinellas__[ 107,385
[Substance Abuse-Hisparic [Fillsborough/Pinellas__[32,935
[Treatment Adherence-Black/Africar American 90,505
[Treatment Adherence-Hispanic 84,820
[Treatment Adherence-Black/Africar American [Pncllas 89,940
[Treatment Adherence-Hispanic 71,025
[Treatment Adherence-Black/Africar American [Pasco/Hermando [48.097
[Treatment Adherence-Hispanic [PascolHemando [47.909
[Total Available: 572,621
Going To:

[Allocation
|Service |Amount
Fealth Education/ Risk Reduction-Blac African American 132199
Heallh Education/Risk Reduction-Hispanic 101,292
Health Education/Risk Reduction-Black/African American 143,63
Health Education/Risk Reduction-Hispanic [§7.490
Health Education/Risk Reduction-Blac African American [38.097
Health Education/Risk Reduction-Hispanic [47.909
[Total Available: 572,621





The Council discussed the reclassification of funds. A procurement will need to occur in 2017-2018 for the reclassification. 

The motion was seconded by Brandi Geoit. A roll call vote was conducted. The motion passed (17 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain). 

The committee will not meet in August. Expenditure reports from Part A and Part B will be presented at the September meeting scheduled for September 8, 2016 from 11:00a-12:30p at Suncoast Hospice in Clearwater.
B. Community Advisory Committee (CAC) – Joyce Johnson, Chair  
The committee met on July 28, 2016. The committee discussed how to have the community better involved in the committee. The main areas identified were transportation, housing, and peer mentoring programs. The committee is looking to move their meetings to Francis House in the coming months to encourage more clients to participate. 
The Council discussed transportation issues for clients in the eight county area. Aubrey noted that he would remind providers that they can use their program income dollars to purchase bus passes, etc. to assist clients with getting to and from important appointments. 

The next Community Advisory Committee meeting will take place on August 25, 2016 at the Hillsborough County Health Department from 2:00pm-3:30pm.
C. Health Services Advisory Committee (HSAC) – Bernice McCoy, Co-Chair 
The committee did not meet in July. The next meeting will take place on September 15, 2016 from 1:30p-3:00p at the Children’s Board. 
D.  Membership -  Charlie Hughes, Member   

The committee met on July 18, 2016 and discussed open seats on the Care Council including and the need for more males and more youth representation. The committee also discussed the upcoming Chair and Co-Chair elections. 
The next Membership meeting will take place on August 15, 2016 at Metro Wellness in Ybor from 11a-12:30p. 

E. Planning and Evaluation (P&E) – Jim Roth, Chair
The committee met on July 14, 2016. The committee discussed recommended changes to the service caps and limits for the Health Insurance Services Program (ISP). 
Jim presented the Proposed Changes to the Service Caps and Limits to the Council. 
Background

The Planning and Evaluation Committee reviewed the Service Caps/Limits document and have made suggested revisions to Health Insurance.  The committee was asked to review the service cap in light of rising insurance co-pays and premium requests. 

The committees recommend the attached revisions to the document.  Please note that additions are underlined and deletions are struck through.

Action Required

THAT THE CARE COUNCIL APPROVE REVISIONS TO THE SERVICE CAPS/LIMITS AND ELIGIBILITY DOCUMENT

Currently Funded Service Category

Cap/limit

All limits are established per client per contract year beginning with the ’07 program year unless otherwise indicated

Eligibility Criteria

Health Insurance

Enrolled clients receive up to $275 $120 per month for co-pays and up to $400 $300 per month for COBRA, group and individual  insurance premium payments. 
A share of cost may be assessed to co-pay clients based on income.
HIV+, proof of residency, proof of income, income <400% <$300% Federal Poverty level (FPL)
Grantee has the authority to increase caps when necessary to ensure all funds are utilized for the grant period. 

Charlie Hughes seconded the motion. Members discussed the share of cost requirement along with training for providers before the changes begin. Marty called for a roll call vote. The motion passed (17 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain). 

Members also discussed that Prescription Assistance Programs (PAP) and other funding sources should be used before Ryan White since Ryan White is a payer of last resort. The next Planning and Evaluation meeting will take place on August 11, 2016 at Suncoast Hospice in Clearwater from 9:30a-11a.
F. Standards, Issues and Operations (SIOC) – Brandi Geoit, Chair 
SIOC did not meet this month. 
No additional meetings of the SIOC are scheduled at this time.  
G.  Women, Infants, Children, Youth and Families (WICY&F) – Paula Delgado, Co-Chair
The committee met on July 28, 2016. The committee discussed their fall event. They will update the Council when details are settled. 
The next WICY&F meeting will take place on August 25, 2016 at Suncoast Hospice in St. Petersburg. 


	PUBLIC POLICY REPORT/ COMMUNITY INPUT 

	Planning for the 2016 AIDS Walk has begun. This year’s event will take place on December 10, 2016.  

	PREVENTION ACTIVITIES/ QUALITY MANAGEMENT 
	Aubrey mentioned the policy clarification from HRSA for Quality Management activities. The area will continue its focus on quality management. Quality Management meetings take place quarterly with the next meeting scheduled for September. 


	ANNOUNCEMENTS
	West Coast AIDS Foundation will be having a Casino Night Fundraiser on October 8, 2016.

Additional, time-sensitive announcements will be shared via the InfoShare. 

	ADJOURNMENT
	There being no further business to come before the Care Council, the meeting was adjourned at 3:00 p.m.



Note:   A recording of the meeting is available for review at the Suncoast Health Council.
ATTENDANCE LIST: August 3, 2016
	Care Council Members
	Attendance

	Martin Clemmons, Jr. (Chair)
	X

	Brandi Geoit (Vice-Chair)
	X

	Lisa Conder 
	X

	Paula Delgado 
	X

	Nolan Finn
	X

	Tonicia Freeman- Foster
	

	Nicole Frigel
	X

	Kirsty Gutierrez
	ALT

	Charlie Hughes
	X

	Joyce Johnson
	X

	Dave Konnerth
	X

	Kamaria Laffrey 
	X

	Bernice Lopez-McCoy
	X

	Maribel Martinez
	X

	Gregory McConnell
	

	Bernard Messier
	

	Kimberly Molnar
	X

	Guttenberg Pierre, Jr. 
	X

	Ginger Rockey-Johnson
	X

	Pamela Sabella
	X

	Barbara Szelag
	

	Bernard Washington
	

	
	

	Associate Members
	Attendance

	N/A
	

	Recipient Staff
	Attendance

	Aubrey Arnold
	X

	Collette Lawson 
	

	Lead Agency Staff
	Attendance

	Demarcus Holden
	X

	Floyd Enger
	

	Health Council Staff
	Attendance

	Lisa Nugent
	X

	Julie Gnage
	X


ALT= Alternate present 
EX = Excused
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